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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

12/11/13
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Emily Fidelman, Karen Fletcher, Charles Wood
Interim Library Director : Neli Van Buskirk
Absent: Jim Elder, Larry Foster
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES OF November 20th, 2013
Not all Board members received the correct minutes for review, so Emily will resubmit them for approval at the next meeting.
REPORTS
Interim Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:
· Updated the Global Fire and Safety Call List – Removed Gretchen and Andrea.  Neli is now listed as first contact, then Dani and Charles.

· Job Title for Geneva:  Geneva accepted the programming position, but would like the job title of “Programming Coordinator”.  I think it’s appropriate and, as it is not an interim position, it would fit well with her new job description.  Her current title is: 



Circulation Supervisor

Adult & Young Adult Program Director

· Staff bonus “holiday cheer”:  This has been done in years past for staff and Karin (Janitorial).  Would like to do it this year too.  

· Received quote for 4 x Beetle Kill shelves for lobby.  Would like to order them and use construction funds to purchase them.

· The Art Committee as revised the Art Policy.  Minor changes have been made to the original language and 2 new sections:  Donated Art and The Purchase of Art have been added. 

· Employee Handbook.  

· The Pavers for Gretchen and Kay have been installed.

· The “Jingle and Mingle” party on Dec. 1st, 2013 was fun and very well attended.

· The library participated in the Art Walk on Dec. 6th, 2013.  Pat Everson, the current artist displaying her art at the library, donated the refreshments for the event.  The DDA supplied the library with outside lights to participate in the lighting of the town.

The group discussed the development of the library’s Emergency Plan, especially in light of the recent power outage on December 4-5th.  Consideration was given to installing a generator for the purpose of protecting investments, e.g. preventing ruptured pipes.  It was agreed that it was not an urgent need at this time, especially relative to continuing problems with the heating system.
Dani moved to give Geneva Mixon the title of Program Coordinator.  Charles seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Andrea moved to approve holiday bonuses for library assistants.  Emily seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Neli clarified that two of the beetle kill shelving units would be for the Foundation and book sale and two would be for the library itself.  Dimensions of the units would be no deeper than existing shelving and the units would be safely affixed to the wall.  Emily moved to approve $2,120 from the construction budget for the beetle kill shelving units.  Karen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Dani recommended minor grammatical revisions to the art policy, including changes in capitalization and the pluralization of “artist” in case a display was contributed by a group.  Andrea moved to approve the policy with these changes.  Dani seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Karen inquired as to the use of the term “appropriate” in the Employee Handbook.  This term is used to describe dress and attire, including tattoos.  She also recommended minor technical revisions.  Emily moved to approve the handbook with those revisions.  Andrea seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Dani called a Budget Hearing to order.  Roll Call: Dani Dillon, Andrea Begin, Emily Fidelman and Charles Wood

RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE 2014 BUDGET FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT

Unanimously passed.

RESOULUTION LEVYING GENERAL PROPERTY TAXES FOR THE YEAR 2013, TO HELP DEFRAY THE COSTS OF GOVERNMENT FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT, COLORADO FOR THE 2014 BUDGET YEAR

Unanimously passed.

RESOLUTION APPROPRIATING SUMS OF MONEY TO THE VARIOUS FUNDS, IN THE AMOUNT AND FOR THE PURPOSE AS SET FORTH BELOW, FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT, COLORADO, FOR THE 2014 BUDGET YEAR

Unanimously passed.

CERTIFICATION OF TAX LEVIES FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT

Unanimously passed.

The Board discussed that having a member of the Board familiar with grant-writing, especially for technology grants, would be of strategic advantage.  Grant proposals submitted by the library and the Board would have to be for specific and stated purposes.  The Foundation may serve as a resource to seek more general grants.

Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS

None.
OLD BUSINESS
The Board discussed the applications received for the Library Directorship and the process for continuing review and candidate interviews.  Emily will send an acknowledgement of receipt to applicants.  A Special Meeting is scheduled for the 6th of January at 7 p.m.  Members of the Board should review all applications by that meeting, at which dates for interviews will be established.  They should also brainstorm a list of questions for the candidates, which will be selected at that meeting.  The Board will ask Neli to solicit input on attributes staff would like to see in a Director to help guide the selection of interview questions.  Mountain States Employers Council is a resource for establishing appropriate interview questions as well.  Board members interested in using their portal should contact Emily for log-in information.
OTHER BUSINESS

Emily moved to approve a $300 holiday bonus for the Interim Director.  Charles seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
Andrea inquired as to the holiday decorations and if any patrons had complained about them.  Neli relayed that she did not know of any complaints. The group agreed that broadening the nature of the décor next season would be desirable, and also that the current décor was beautifully done! 

ADJOURNMENT

The next meeting will be held as a Special Meeting on January 6th, 2014.  The next regular meeting will be held on January 22nd, 2014.  If possible, the Board hopes to appoint a Director at that meeting.

Emily moved to adjourn the meeting at 9 p.m.  Dani seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 
